
                                                             March 20, 2017 
 

Town of Golden Meadow 
107 Jervis Drive 

Golden Meadow, LA 70357 
 

     The Mayor and Council of the Town of Golden Meadow met for their regular  
scheduled meeting on Monday, March 20, 2017 at 7:00 P.M. at the Town Hall, 107 Jervis 
Drive, Golden Meadow, LA 70357. 
 
     Those present were:  Mayor Joey Bouziga 
          Councilman Ashton Cheramie 
                                            Councilman Jody Cheramie 
                                            Councilman Laci Latiolais 
       Councilman Lindberg Lorraine 
       Councilman Willis Toups                                                                            
 
     Others attending were Trixie Allemand, Salvador Gonzalez, Sr., Ellis Guidry, Daniel 
Lorraine, Doc Louviere, Pat Louviere, Chief Reggie Pitre and John Plaisance. 
 
     Mayor Joey Bouziga called this meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. 
 
     Councilman Willis Toups led everyone in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance and 
Councilman Jody Cheramie led everyone in prayer. 
 
     Councilman Lindberg Lorraine presented a motion and Councilman Willis Toups 
seconded approving the minutes from the previous meeting held on Monday, March 6, 
2017. The Council unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
 
     Mayor Joey Bouziga informed the Council there were no Building Permits presented. 
 
     Mayor Joey Bouziga informed the Council there were no Occupational Licenses 
presented. 
 
      Mayor Joey Bouziga presented the clean-up reports as follows: 
 

 Chet Louivere –  A tall grass/clean-up complaint was received for property 
located at 153 Theriot St.  Councilman Willis Toups presented a motion 
and Councilman Laci Latiolais seconded approving a tall grass/clean-up 
letter be sent. The Council unanimously approved the motion as 
presented. 

  Ramsden Griffin – A tall grass/clean-up complaint was received for 
property located at 156 Callais Lane. Councilman Willis Toups presented a 
motion and Councilman Lindberg Lorraine seconded approving a tall grass/ 
clean-up letter be sent. The Council unanimously approved the motion as 
presented. 

 Alice Boudreaux – A tall grass/clean-up complaint was received for 
property located at LA 1 Pelican Lane. Councilman Willis Toups presented a 
motion and Councilman Jody Cheramie seconded approving a tall grass/ 
clean-up letter be sent. The Council unanimously approved the motion as 
presented. 

 
      



Minutes 
March 20, 2017 
Page Two 
 

Mayor Joey Bouziga presented the dangerous building reports as follows: 
 

 Edison Lee – 154 Delgrandile Lane had a deadline to complete demolition as 
of March 6, 2017 and is now pass this deadline. Councilman Willis Toups 
presented a motion and Councilman Lindberg Lorraine seconded for 
Attorney Bryce Autin send a letter that all debris needed to be cleaned by 
the next meeting. The Council unanimously approved the motion as 
presented. 

 Emile Guidry – 196 and 200 Pierce St. – The Building Inspector inspected the 
two mobile homes and both failed inspection. Mayor Bouziga informed the 
Council that he had spoken to Mr. Guidry and he is getting quotes on 
demolition and still have no update. 

 
     Town Engineer John Plaisance presented the project status report as follows: 
 

 Sewer Phase IV– advertising for bids will take place about April. 

 Sewer Phase V – advertising for bids will take place in May 

 Sewer Phase VI (EDA Sewer Grant) – advertise for bids mid- summer. 

 Seawall Phase III – a letter will be sent by Bryce or John that the Town 
expects to have a straight bulkhead. 

 Skateboard Park – Councilman Willis Toups commended field workers on 
great work done in the park. 

 2014/2015 Community Water Enrichment Fund Grant Town Hall waterline- 
project continues and progressing. 

 2015/2016 Community Water Enrichment Fund Grant – still waiting. 

 2017/2018 LGAP Grant – still waiting. 

 Town Hall Turnaround – still waiting. 

 Capital Outlay Projects – still waiting will have more information by June. 
 

Mayor Joey Bouziga presented legal reports as follows: 
 

 RV Revised Ordinance – A Public Hearing was held earlier on RV Revised 
Ordinance. Attorney Bryce Autin was absent but Mayor Joey Bouziga had 
spoken to Attorney Bryce Autin and he had no recommendation regarding a 
summons being written, that just a letter can be sent. Councilman Laci 
Latiolais would like to recommend adding to the new ordinance that all new 
campgrounds would need a washateria. Councilman Ashton Cheramie 
presented a motion and Councilman Willis Toups seconded approving to 
adopt the RV revised ordinance held at the Public Hearing. The Council 
unanimously approved the motion as presented. 

 
     Mayor Joey Bouziga informed the Council that Attorney Bryce Autin has drafted a 
contract authorizing Mayor Joey Bouziga to sign a contract for SBL contractor to begin 
work on the soccer field. Councilman Jody Cheramie presented a motion and Councilman 
Lindberg Lorraine seconded approving Mayor Joey Bouziga be authorized to sign the 
contract with SBL to begin work on the soccer field. The Council unanimously approved 
the motion as presented.  
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       Mayor Joey Bouizga presented sealed bids for bulkhead supplies previously 
advertised.  Mayor Bouziga opened two sealed bids.  The first bid was submitted by 
Wilson Terry in the amount of $ 5850.00 and the second bid submitted was by E & L 
Enterprise in the amount of $ 5200.00. Councilman Willis Toups presented a motion and 
Councilman Lindberg Lorraine seconded awarding the bid to Wilson Terry in the amount 
of $ 5850.00 for the bulkhead supplies. The Council unanimously approved the motion as 
presented. 
 
    Councilman Jody Cheramie presented a motion and Councilman Willis Toups seconded 
approving to adopt a resolution authorizing Mayor Joey Bouziga enter into and execute 
Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with SCPD for the implementation of the Louisiana 
State Uniform Construction Code. The Council unanimously approved the motion as 
presented. 
 
     Councilman Laci Latiolais reported she met with the director of the Leeville Cultural 
Festival who will be hosting an event on April 1, 2017 at Oakridge Park Pavilion.  This 
event will attract lots of tourist and it was suggested that a barricade be put in place to 
partially closed parts of the park due to large crowds expected. Councilman Laci Latiolais 
presented a motion and Councilman Jody Cheramie seconded authorizing to work with 
the Chief and that a barricade be put in place to partially close the park and that it be 
accessible to be moved quickly in case an emergency should occur. The Council 
unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
 
     Mayor Joey Bouziga requested audience comments. 
 
     Mr. Daniel Lorraine thanked everyone on the success of the skateboard park and 
complimented Mayor Joey Bouziga and past Councilman Priscilla Mounic on their 
accomplishments. 
 
      Councilman Jody Cheramie recommended updating the park picture. 
 
     With no further business to discuss Councilman Willis Toups presented a motion and 
Councilman Jody Cheramie seconded adjourning this meeting at 7:29 P.M. The Council 
unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
 
 
 
ATTESTED: 
        ____________________ 
_______________________________   MAYOR JOEY BOUZIGA 
TRIXIE ALLEMAND, ASST. TOWN CLERK 
 
 
 
      
 
 
      
 
 



      
      
      


